NASPGHAN
PO Box 6
Flourtown PA 19031
215-233-0808
Fax 215-233-3918
Email:
naspghan@naspghan.org



October 2, 2014

The Honorable Sherrod Brown United States Senate 713 Hart Senate Office Building Washington, DC 20510

## Dear Senator Brown:

On behalf of the North American Society for Pediatric Gastroenterology, Hepatology and Nutrition (NASPGHAN), I offer the Society's endorsement of S. 2694, the "Ensuring Access to Primary Care for Women and Children Act." We thank you for introducing this important legislation that would extend the application of the Medicare payment rate for primary care services under the Medicaid program beyond 2014 when the Medicaid payment parity policy is scheduled to expire. This policy has helped to provide early access to crucial health care services for very young patients across the country and it is critical that the policy is extended.

NASPGHAN is an organization comprised of 1,500 members who have specialized training and expertise in caring for children with disorders of the digestive system, liver and nutrition. According to Medicaid and CHIP (Children's Health Insurance Program) Payment and Access Commission (MACPAC), a large body of research has demonstrated that low Medicaid reimbursement rates can significantly affect a physician's ability to accept new Medicaid patients into his or her practice, providing enhanced access to primary care services for the nation's children.

State interviews conducted in 2012-2013 by MACPAC indicated that several states are unlikely to continue the increased payment if they have to finance it without federal support. In addition, some states voiced concern that if the payment increase is discontinued in 2015, it may negatively impact efforts to recruit physicians to the Medicaid program. In 2008, prior to implementation of the Medicaid payment parity policy, Medicaid payment rates were on average 66 percent of Medicare rates. A return to these insufficient rates will likely result in decreased access to care for Medicaid patients.

## PRESIDENT Athos Bousvaros, MD, MPH

Athos Bousvaros, M.D., M.P.H.
Children's Hospital, IBD Center
GI Hunnewell Ground
300 Longwood Ave
Boston, MA 02115
617-355-2962
athos.bousvaros@childrens.harvard.edu

PRESIDENT-ELECT

Carlo Di Lorenzo, MD
Nationwide Children's Hospital
The Ohio State University
700 Children's Drive
Columbus, OH 43205
614-722-3450
carlo.dilorenzo@nationwidechildrens.org

PAST PRESIDENT

Kathleen B. Schwarz, MD Johns Hopkins University School of Medicine 600 N Wolfe Street, Brady 320 Baltimore, MD 21287 410-955-8769 kschwarz@jhmi.edu

SECRETARY – TREASURER

James E. Heubi, MD

Cincinnati Children's Hospital Medical

Center
Division of GI & Nutrition
3333 Burnet Avenue
Cincinnati, OH 45229-3026
513-636-8046

513-636-8046 james.heubi@cchmc.org

EXECUTIVE COUNCIL Glenn T. Furuta, MD Aurora, CO

Jenifer R. Lightdale, MD, MPH Boston, MA

> Alfredo Larrosa-Haro Jalisco, Mexico

Kara Gross Margolis New York, NY

Maria R. Mascarenhas, MBBS Philadelphia, PA

Norberto Rodriguez-Baez, MD Dallas, TX

> Vicky L. Ng, MD Toronto, ON

EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR Margaret K. Stallings mstallings@naspghan.org

NASPGHAN Annual Meeting & Postgraduate Course

October 22-25, 2014 Atlanta, GA Senator Brown Page 2 of 2 October 2, 2014

NASPGHAN believes that all physicians seeing Medicaid patients should be paid at least the Medicare rate to ensure adequate access to primary care for our nation's children. We believe that this bill is an important step in that direction, and thank you for your leadership in sponsoring this legislation. We look forward to working with you to make sure this bill becomes law. If you have any questions or require additional information, please contact Geoff Werth at <a href="mailto:gwerth@summithealthconsulting.com">gwerth@summithealthconsulting.com</a>.

Sincerely,

Athos Bousvaros, M.D.

athor Bourvaros

NASPGHAN President